These are the minutes from the April 17, 2012 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health. Present were John
Dougherty — Board Member, Mrs. Lynn White — Board Member, Mr. Anthony Marino —Health Agent, Mr.
Arthur Ceurvels — Assistant Health Agent and Ms. Donna Tramontana — Administrative Assistant.

Having a quorum, and acting as chair in Mr. Moran’s absences, Mrs. White called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.

New Business:
1. Mrs. White moved to approve the April 3, 2012 minutes as written, Mr. Dougherty second, so voted

Animal Permit — 838 Circuit Street — Mr. and Mrs. Hurley — Mrs. White moved to allow a temporary paddock and
animal permit to Kristina Hurley at 838 Circuit Street, Mr. Dougherty second, so voted. Mrs. Hurley will be seeking
permits to erect a new permanent barn and paddock.

Mrs. White would like an update from Victor Diniak regarding the Town’s water supply and the anticipated drought.
Mr. Marino will speak with Mr. Diniak.

2. The application for an Irrigation Well at 35 Folly Hill Lane was reviewed and approved.

3. The application for an Irrigation Well at 47 Folly Hill Lane was reviewed and approved

4. Mrs. White moved to waive the fees, as requested in the letter dated 4/10/12, for $50.00 and $15.00 for the
Hanover Cultural Council for Hanover Day’s, Mr. Dougherty second, so voted.

5. Mrs. White moved to approve the Betterment Loan Application as submitted, for Michael Hanson of 26
Summer Street for the amount of $13,125.00, Mr. Dougherty second, so voted.

Mr. Marino gave his update:
e The housing issue is still ongoing; however eviction proceedings should be started soon.
e Hanover Days Event — Mr. Marino will bring the Emergency trailer over and Mrs. White and Ms.
Tramontana will work the event with him. Mrs. White will be bringing “mirrors” that will show people if
they are at risk for heart disease.

e The D.E.A. Drug Take Back Day is scheduled for April 28". Mrs. White confirmed she will work the event.
The Rabies clinic on April 7" was a success. 80 dogs and cats were vaccinated.
Plans:
144 Circuit Street — Approved as submitted
135 King Street — Approved with changes to be made by Grady Consulting as noted by Jim Donovan’s comments.
Permits and Licenses signed

Mrs. White moved to adjourn, Mr. Dougherty second, so voted unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 7:43 p.m.



